No. 1
Nore or June 9, 1939

From the United States Minister to Canada,
To the Under-Secretary of State for External Affairs.

Orrawa, CANADA, June 9, 1939.
:{Vly Dear DR. SKELTON:

| In a confidential letter addressed to the Secretary of State on January 31,
1939, Admiral Leahy, the Acting Secretary of the Navy, raised certain questions
garding the Rush-Bagot Agreement of 1817, Among other things, Admiral
ahy requested the views of Mr. Hull concerning the mounting of two 4-inch
3 uns on each of the American naval vessels on the Great Lakes, to be used in

ring target practice in connection with the training of naval reserves. He

quired, if this was considered improper, concerning the possibility of modifying
the Rush-Bagot Agreement to permit this praetice. The question was subse-
luently the subject of informal conversations between officers of our State and
‘Navy Departments.

|, After careful consideration of the problem, Mr. Hull is inclined to the opinion
! hat a modification of the Rush-Bagot Agreement would be undesirable at this
Mme, It is clear from a study of the documents relating to the negotiation of
he Agreement, and its early history that the objective of the negotiators was to
tovide a solution of an immediate and urgent problem arising out of the war
f 1812 and the terms of the Agreement themselves support the view that its
definite continuation in force was not anticipated. Consequently, from a naval
tandpoint, its provisions have long been out of date, but in spite of numerous
cissitudes the Agreement itself has survived unchanged for more than one
Mundred and twenty years and, with the passage of time, has assumed a symbolic
portance in the eyes of our own and Canadian citizens. It is true that shortly
fter the World War modification of the Agreement was studied in this country
ud in Canada, with a view to making its provisions conform more closely to
ddern conditions, and a stage was even reached where the Governments
hanged drafts of suggested changes. The proposed changes were never
tually agreed upon, however, and Mr. Hull is inclined to think that the two
| Jovernments were wise to allow the matter to fall into abeyance, since it is

ghly debatable whether the realization of their limited objectives would have
mpensated for the disappearance of the 1817 Agreement as a symbol of the
l'lendly relations between the two countries for over a century.

It was perhaps inevitable that an agreement, the technical provisions of
Lwhich became obsolete more than half a century ago, should from time to time
have heen subjected to what may have been considered technical violations by

oth parties, and of such instances there is a clear record. We believe it can
"¢ successfully maintained, however, that without a degree of tolerance the
Agreement, could scarcely have survived to the present day in its original form.
B“t it is a fact of equal significance that even when the two Governments felt
f p‘”ﬁpelled to depart from a strict observance of its terms they were concerned
(thag the spirit underlying it should be preserved.
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